
THE DOVER CASTLE 
34 Dover Street, Leicester, LE1 6PT 

DISPERSAL POLICY 

The Dover Castle is an experienced late-night venue operator and is aware of the importance 
of ensuring as far as possible that customers leave as quietly as possible. 

Towards closing time gradual dispersal will be encouraged in the following ways:- 

1. Calling last orders such that there is adequate “drinking-up time”

2. A strong management and staff presence in the customer area during closing time
period to ensure all customers leave quietly and in an orderly manner

3. Appropriate signage placed at all public exits requesting customers leave the premises
quietly and with consideration to your neighbours

4. Providing appropriate information to customers who require a taxi

5. Music levels to be lowered/turned off 10 minutes prior to the end permitted time to
make customers aware that the premises will be closing shortly

6. Door supervisors to remain on duty outside the premises for 30 minutes after the
premises are closed to the public to aid with dispersal, and if a group of customers are
found to be loitering near the building then they will be politely asked to move on as
quickly as possible

7. Windows and entrance doors that may be opened should be monitored and kept
closed when appropriate during the evening to ensure neighbours are not disturbed

8. Bottles will not be placed in any external receptacle between 11pm and 7am the
following day

It is ultimately the responsibility of the General Manager on duty to ensure that:- 

• Door supervisors and other managers and staff act effectively and responsibly to
comply with this policy and are aware of the importance of customers leaving as
safely and quietly as possible

• Customers do not cause any disturbance or nuisance to any local residents within
the vicinity of the premises

• To prioritise and assist wherever possible in ensuring that customers leave as safely,
quietly and in an orderly manner as possible

Appendix E Additional Information submitted by applicant



 

 

Please sign this document to acknowledge that you have understood this policy and what 
you are required to do. 
 

Date Read & 
Understood 

Staff Member Signature Managers Signature 

 
 
 

   

 
 
 

   

 
 
 

   

 
 
 

   

 
 
 

   

 
 
 

   

 
 
 

   

 
 
 

   

 
 
 

   

 
 
 

   

 
 
 

   

 
 
 

   

 



The Dover Castle 
 
 
Existing Annex 2 condition - Licensable activities may take place until 02.00 on 20 occasions 
per year with seven days’ notice to the police. 
 
 
The premises traded until 02:00 on the following dates with notifying the police -  
 
 

• Wednesday 2 September 2020  
 
 

• Thursday 3 September 2020 
 
 

• Sunday 6 September 2020 
 
 

• Wednesday 9 September 2020 
 
 

• Thursday 10 September 2020 
 
 

• Sunday 13 September 2020 
 
 

• Wednesday 16 September 2020 
 
 

• Thursday 17 September 2020 
 
 

• Sunday 20 September 2020 
 
 

• Wednesday 23 September 2020 
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George Domleo

From: Andrew Sansome <Andrew.Sansome@leicester.gov.uk>
Sent: 15 October 2020 11:33
To: George Domleo
Cc: 'James Cockerill'
Subject: RE: Dover Castle - Dispersal Policy

Hi George, 
 
Thank you, I am keeping well.  Hopefully you are too. 
 
I have checked against complaints made about the Dover Castle.  The last complaint about the premises that I can 
see was received in 2017, this was in respect of music breaking out from the building.   
 
Regards 
Andrew 
 
Andrew Sansome 
Pollution Control Officer 
Noise and Pollution Team 
Leicester City Council 
Phoenix House 
1 King Street 
Leicester 
LE1 6RN 
TEL 0116 454 3061 
 
Keep up to date with the latest information on COVID-19 through Leicester City Council’s Your Leicester newsletter. 
You can also follow us on Twitter and Facebook. 
 

 
 
 
  
 
 
 

From: George Domleo   
Sent: 13 October 2020 10:23 
To: Andrew Sansome <Andrew.Sansome@leicester.gov.uk> 
Cc: 'James Cockerill'  
Subject: RE: Dover Castle - Dispersal Policy 
 
Hello Andrew 
 
Hope you’re well. 
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Could you please confirm when was the last noise complaint received against the premises. 
 
Regards 
 
George 
 
 
George Domleo 
A  

 

     
        
       
      

 
  

Subscribe and keep up-to-date with our licensing updates   

 

This e-mail is sent for and on behalf of Flint Bishop LLP. This e-mail and its attachments are solely for the use of the intended recipient(s). If they have come 
to you in error you must take no action based on them, nor must you copy or communicate them to anyone. Please notify us immediately and delete this 
communication. Please note Flint Bishop LLP does not accept any responsibility for viruses and it is your responsibility to scan or otherwise check this email 
and any attachments.  
Flint Bishop LLP is a Limited Liability Partnership registered in England and Wales, registration number OC317931. Registered office: St Michael’s Court, St 
Michael’s Lane, Derby DE1 3HQ.  
Authorised and regulated by the Solicitors Regulation Authority, SRA number 509657. A list of members is available at the registered office. Any reference to 
a Partner of Flint Bishop LLP means a member, employee or consultant of Flint Bishop LLP with equivalent standing and qualifications. Please note that Flint 
Bishop LLP monitors e-mails sent or received. Further communication will signify your consent to this.  
 
Please consider the environment before printing this e-mail. 
 

From: George Domleo  
Sent: 06 October 2020 11:02 
To: Andrew Sansome <Andrew.Sansome@leicester.gov.uk> 
Cc: 'James Cockerill'  
Subject: RE: Dover Castle - Dispersal Policy 
 
Hello Andrew 
 
Hope you’re well and apologies for the late reply. 
 
Please find attached the draft dispersal policy. As discussed previously, this would be a live document and subject to 
change as time goes on. 
 
Are you happy with this? Any thoughts would be appreciated. 
 



 

Email from Admiral Taverns dated 6 August 2020 

 
 
Dear George,  
 
As discussed, I can confirm that Admiral Taverns as the premises licence holder are in support of this 
application. James is a good operator of the premises and has ran the premises with minimal issue. I 
can confirm that I have checked my records with regards to this site (email only – as working 
remotely) to my knowledge Admiral Taverns have not received any letter of concern with regards to 
noise nuisance or any licensing issues since 2012. I feel that it should be noted that if Admiral 
Taverns had any immediate concern with regards to this application, permission would have not 
been given for Flint Bishops LLP to apply for this change.  
 
Should you need any further assistance from me here please do let me know.  
 
Regards,  
 
Rebecca  
 
 
    

Rebecca Farley 
Licensing Paralegal 
 

T:  01244 505402  

 

 

 

  

www.admiraltaverns.co.uk 
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This email and any attachments to it may be confidential and are intended solely for the use of the 
individual(s) to whom it is addressed. Any views or opinions expressed are solely those of the author 
and do not necessarily represent those of AT Brady Holdings Limited and its Group Companies. If you 
are not the intended recipient of this email, you must neither take any action based upon its 
contents, nor copy or show it to anyone. Please contact the sender if you believe you have received 
this email in error.  
 

tel:01244%20505402
https://protect-eu.mimecast.com/s/AkL_C79ORFE3p4XIWRGLy?domain=protect-eu.mimecast.com/
https://protect-eu.mimecast.com/s/DSm5C99OWFRo3LWUOrRmM?domain=twitter.com
https://protect-eu.mimecast.com/s/DIyhCgp60tPV0O1i7MUnl?domain=protect-eu.mimecast.com/
https://protect-eu.mimecast.com/s/8jXFC83OVSOnvD5s2k7di?domain=protect-eu.mimecast.com/
https://protect-eu.mimecast.com/s/GsDKC08OKtJ6oqXuONGlw?domain=protect-eu.mimecast.com/
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